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Dear Parents,
This week our focus was on kindness and how we can be kind to those around us. Sometimes we don’t realise that what appears to be unimportant to us is actually very important to someone else. There is a saying, ‘Every little counts’. Sometimes, something little means a lot to the person receiving it. It might make their day. It is easy to forget to be kind. Being kind means thinking about someone else and being willing to put their needs first. We challenged learners to think about the ways in which people are kind to them. We hope that they will go on showing their kindness to their friends, parents and teachers.
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This week the Grade 2’s had the challenge of balance. They had to try and balance a bean bag on various parts of their body in diverse ways. They had to manage the bean bag on their hand, shoulder, foot and head while going over and around chairs on the playground. Although it was a challenge for them, they managed to control the bean bag while moving through the obstacle leaving them with a very proud teacher! 

UNIFORM INSPECTION
We would like to thank all parents that helped with making sure the learner’s uniform and hair was up to standard for our uniform inspection on Monday. We would like to remind parents that there are tracksuits in stock and learners should have the correct tracksuit for PE and sport days. The tracksuits that were used in the interim are not to be worn anymore. The windbreaker jacket should only be used in the case of heavy rain when moving between classes as it is not part of the Riverside College uniform. Please make sure that all school uniform is clearly marked. 
HONOURABLE MENTION
During the holiday Meloney Branford took part in Eurodance and achieved a gold medal. Meloney currently holds the number 6 place on the world ranking table in the under 10 division and is also the highest ranked SA dancer in the under 10 division. Very exciting news indeed! Keep it up, Meloney!

LIBRARY
Library visits will resume on the following dates. 
Grade 2 – 3: Tuesday the 31st of July 
Grade 4 – 6: Wednesday 8th of August
IMPORTANT DATES: 
*Thursday 9 August: National Women’s Day. (Public Holiday) 
*Friday 10 August: School holiday (School and aftercare will be closed)
*Monday 24 September: Heritage Day. (Public Holiday) 
*Thursday 27 September: School closes for all learners.
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STAR OF THE WEEK:
Well done to our stars.  We are very proud of you!
Grade R
Callan Swartz


Grade 4
Tiaan Du Preez
Grade 1
Isabella – Rose Diergaardt

Grade 5
Liam Blackbeard
Grade 2
Sarah Hart



Grade 6
Ethan Moore
Grade 3
Melony Branford 
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BRAINTEASER 
Brain teaser answer: #23: 12 people
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A note from the vice principal, Madelein Luttig
Thank you to all the parents who joined the staff for our teacher parent meetings on Thursday. A discussion about your child’s academic goals are very important. Please remember that this term’s meetings were by invitation only. However, our door is always open if you would still like to make an appointment to discuss your child’s academics. We want to encourage you to have an open discussion with your child, especially from Grade 4 onwards about their report and outcomes of the teacher parent meeting. Use language that your child will understand for their age range. The intermediate phase discussed the effects of having goals during their PSW lessons and wrote their goals for Term 3 down. Chat to your child about what they wrote down. There should always be a link between home life and school life. The process of setting goals allows learners to choose where they want to go in school and what they want to achieve. By knowing what they want to achieve they know what they must concentrate on and improve. Goal setting gives learners long-term vision and short-term motivation. By setting goals with your child they can: 1. improve their academic performance 2. increase their motivation to achieve 3. increase pride and satisfaction in their performance and lastly their self-confidence will improve. Let’s work together to make Term 3 a very successful term! 
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Enjoy your weekend.
Primary School Staff
PSYCH-K ® Balances now being offered at Riverside College:

As a parent, we sometimes feel quite helpless when having to help our children manage the struggles and stresses of being a teenager. We can see and recognize the potential that they have and often we find out that they cannot see it for themselves. 

They do not believe in their own beauty, their personal power or their ability to achieve so much more. Add to that the pressures of modern life and social media and you realise that the issue at hand needs a delicate approach. Life today is a far cry from when we were growing up. 

Also, in the process of trying to cope with all the stresses some children develop a form of anxiety or depression which in turn creates a limiting belief, especially in stressful times such as exams. This is where PSYCH-K® balances may make a significant difference and shift things that a learner may have struggled with for quite some time.

We have trained PSYCH-K® Master facilitators at Riverside College who are available to assist learners that are currently struggling with learning disabilities, exam stress, anxiety and or depression. Through a series of balances these limiting beliefs can be addressed, not only for learners but also their parents.

Interested parents may contact Mr. Dave Swart via the school office or e-mail daveswart@riversidecollege.co.za for further information or to book an appointment.

Happy Birthday!


A very happy birthday to the following learner: 


Kgatontle Moremong 		24 July – Grade R











	























Brainteaser: #24





How can you add eight 4s together so that the total adds up to 500?








NEWSLETTER #24 27 JULY 18 JNRS

